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St Margaretôs Anniversary Dinner -   
175 years of Glowing in His Glory  

By: May Lim  

  
2017 was a very special year as St. Margaretôs celebrated her 175th anniversary. The  
anniversary celebrations started with the opening of our Heritage Gallery in February 
2017, followed by the Homecoming and Green Dot Fun Fair in June 2017 and finally 
culminating in the anniversary dinner on 16 November 2017. We were extremely 
honoured to have President Halimah Yacob grace our gala dinner as Guest of 
Honour.  
  
A short excerpt of the video, A Flame  Undiminished,  documented by SMPS was 
played  at the  dinner and it brought back precious memories for many. 
  
The following were some reflections from ex-students of St. Margaretôs: 
  
ñAs I  sang the school song at the dinner, I  went back in time to my days at SMSS. 
Throughout the song, flashes of my school journey were recounted. From a naive 
student, I  was nurtured into a confident professional and motivational speaker that I  
am today. :) - The power of the polka dots culture!ò Aneesha  Reihana  
(SMPS,1998  & SMSS, 2003 )  
  
ñGrateful to be a part of the history of the oldest girls' school in South East Asia, 
celebrating with kindred ties and kindling new ones. A Grand Birthday, St. 
Margaret's!" Irene  Chia  (SMSS, 1984 )  
  
If  you would like to share your memories of St Margaretôs  and/or thoughts on what 
St. Margaretôs means to you, please send an email to: 
memories@stmargs .edu .sg   
 
For all the ladies who came before us and the girls who will join the St Margaretôs 
family from here on, may we all continue to glow in His glory! 

President Halimah Yacob (Centre) with (From left)  SMPS Principal Pang Wee Mian; 
Permanent Secretary (Education) Chan Lai Fung; Chairman, School Management 
Committee, Prof Lawrence Boo; Rt Rev Rennis Ponniah, Bishop of Singapore; 
SMESA President Lee Soo Kwan; SMSS Principal Lee Lin Yee 
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Reflections  
  

The year 2017 was exceptional for St Margaretôs as we celebrated our 
175th anniversary, truly a milestone for the School as well as the history of 
education for girls in Singapore and perhaps the Region.  At our several 
thanksgiving and homecoming events, we are reminded of the thousands 
of girls who have passed through the gates of St Margaretôs since 1842 
when Maria Dyer founded the School - to save young girls from being sold 
to slavery - to the school we are today ï nurturing  girls to be responsible 
and exemplary citizens.  Besides receiving an education, our girls are 
taught certain important  values in life - to love, to care and to be thankful.  
At the end of the school term, students are asked to reflect on the past 
year in school and also to pen thank-you letters to their teachers ï this 
meaningful time for reflection and thanksgiving has become a tradition in 
school. 
  
We should count our many blessings for we are blessed with loving 
families and good friends.  Our journeys may not always be smooth.  
Often, we tend to focus on the disappointments of yesterday.  But we 
should instead refocus on the meaningful lessons we received from our 
experiences. 
  
I  am thankful for many things in my life; my loving family, the close 
friends I  have made through the years, my years in St Margaretôs, the 
lessons I  learnt when I  started my career in a then male-dominated 
business, the many challenges I  faced in my job travelling to new markets 
in emerging economies with all the uncertainties, my work with children 
and volunteers after my retirement  and, of course, my work at SMESA.  
The mountains climbed and valleys walked through have enriched my life 
in so many ways.  I  thank God for His mercy and grace in protecting and 
directing me in all situations.  I  would also like to take this opportunity  to 
thank SMESA members, staff and teachers of the schools, PSG and PTA 
for their sterling support of SMESA in 2017, especially for the 175th 
Anniversary Dinner. 
  
As we reflect on 2017 and move into 2018, may we continue to stay true 
to our commitments even though time may have changed the course of 
things.  In  the midst of our busy lives, do sit back and reflect on all that  
we are doing from time to time.  Perhaps there is a need to refocus our 
priorities? 
  
I  thank God for His Blessings and all Glory be to Him! 
  
Wishing everyone a Blessed 2018! 
  
 
Lee Soo Kwan  
President  
 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Our  Newsletter,  St  Margaretôs Connect
  
We have been publishing our Newsletter on 3 issues per 
year.  We have now decided to publish it on a quarterly 
basis to keep members abreast of news.  

 
 
Professional  Guidance  Day   
 
SMSS held its Professional Guidance Day for its ñNò and 
ñOò levels graduating students on Friday, 5 January 
2018.  Speakers, some of whom are ex-students of the 
School, from various professions and industries such as 
banking, civil defence, clinical psychology, dentistry,  
medicine, forensics, human resources, early childhood 
education, fashion design, law, nursing, business 
intelligence and analytics, technology start-up, trade 
union and veterinary science were invited to share their 
experiences with the students. 

 
 
New Members  
 
We welcome aboard the following new members: 

TIT BITS  
 
Congratulations!  
 
Our heartiest congratulations to the following students for 
receiving, from the Guest of Honour Ms Mingtse Chen 
Ouw, the following Awards sponsored by SMESA at the 
SMPS Prize-Giving Day held on 16 November 2017: 
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  SMPS SMSS 
 
Wong Wan Chee   1994 2000 
Kannoo Chitra  1976 1981 
Yeo Tammi  1995 1999 
Prabha Vythilingam 1994 2000 
Lily Widiawaty Tan 1993    - 
Lynette Lioe Li Shen 2001    - 
Sangeeta Razu     - 1990 
Lee Mian Jun  2006    - 
Gail Ong Chui Ling 2000 2004 
Ashley Tay Shu Ren 2005 2009 
Chan Eugenia  1994 1998 
Koh Wee Qian Sherlyn 2007 2011 
Hidayat Imelda  1985 1989 
Chua Yee Chien   1999 2002 
 

Raisya Rihana Binte Muhamed Zulkifli, 
All-Round Achiever 2016 Award 

SMESA President Lee Soo Kwan presenting the Award to 
Amber Romeike, Head Prefect 2017, at the SMPS Prize-Giving 
Day 

ñCongratulations!ò to all the Prefect Captains of SMPS for 
receiving the Service Award sponsored by SMESA. 
     

Jacintha Jane Fernandez, St Margaretôs Prize 2016 
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By : Lee Mian Jun 

 
On 16 September 2017, fourteen of us, together with some friends and 
family, were led on a tour of the new Mediacorp campus. The tour was set 
up as a backward travel through the production processes of media, 
mainly television. As we ótravelledô through the TV screen and camera 
lenses, we were brought to the modelled sets of The Little Nyonya and 
118. The entire tour was very interactive. How better to understand the TV 
production process than to be involved in the acting itself? The children 
giggled as they were instructed to pass tea, fan the faint,  and yell for help, 
and even our President Lee Soo Kwan could not resist giving it a try! 
 
Besides TV production, we were also brought to view the various news 
offices from above ï which looked very impressive. We even got to 
pretend to be newscasters as the crowd watched and cheered us on. As 
we neared the conclusion of the tour,  we waved at some disk jockeys from 
the viewing corridor across their studios, and ended the tour with 
commemorative photos in radio booths and a magazine cover page frame. 

A banner was put up at the Primary School conveying our 
wishes to the students who were taking the Primary School 
Leaving Examinations (PSLE). 
 

From left : Pamela (Staff), Sally (Operations Manager), Siew Kheng, 
Soo Kwan and Lee Chee Wai (Staff)  

To honour the contributions and support 
of its partners in education, the Secondary 
School hosted an Appreciation Tea for its 
partners in the School Hall on 14 October 
2017.  SMESAôs Board members were 
invited to the event.  Guests were given 
some craft work (arranged by the 
students) to do and were also entertained 
with music played by the students. 

BEST WISHES FOR SMPS PRIMARY 6 STUDENTS 

SMESA Board members at the tea 

SMSS APPRECIATION TEA 

REFLECTION ON TOUR/VISIT TO MEDIACORP  

Aspiring actresses 


